## Department of Public Works



## COUNTY OF SAN MATEO

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS ANNA G. ESHOO MARY GRIFFIN TOM HUENING TOM NOLAN WILLIAM J. SCHUMACHER

ROBERT L. SANS DIRECTOR NEIL R. CULLEN ASSISTANT DIRECTOR

805 VETERANS BLVD., SUITE 301 . REDWOOD CITY . CALIFORNIA 94063-1737 PHONE (415) 363-4100 FAX (415) 364-7967

May 6, 1992

Mr. Kit Dove, Chairman Mid-Coast Community Council P. O. Box 64 Moss Beach, CA 94038

RE: REOPENING OF ORVAL AND CYPRESS AVENUES IN MOSS BEACH

Dear Mr. Dove:

At its meeting on May 5, 1992, the San Mateo County Board of Supervisors voted to reject the recommendation of the Public Works Department that both Orval and Cypress Avenues in Moss Beach be reopened. Consequently, Orval and Cypress Avenues will remain closed with the existing barricades remaining in place.

Because no further action is required, the subject is no longer a topic of discussion. Please inform the area, through your local meetings, that the Public Works Department will not pursue the issue further. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

Robert L. Sans

Director of Public Works

RLS:GCK:ev

cc: William Schumacher, President, Board of Supervisors

Arthur Wong (Correspondence File) Robert Cambron, Traffic Branch